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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
11 May 2018
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH BRANCH AGM TOMORROW
Everyone is welcome to the Top of the South branch AGM on Saturday 12 May at 2 pm (doors open 1.45 pm). The venue is the Hearing House, 354 Trafalgar Square, Nelson, on the west side of the cathedral. 

Jo Dippie, the owner of Page & Blackmore Booksellers, will be announcing the results of the 2018 Short Story Competition, and presenting prizes to the winning and shortlisted entrants if they are present. 

The guest speaker will be Cliff Fell, poet and leader of the creative writing programme at NMIT. His talk will be titled Among the Living Dead: the Writer’s Journey to the Other Side. Cliff will explore poetry's fascination with mortality, how it has inspired poetic composition for thousands of years and continues to do so. He will go on to consider how our preoccupation with death extends an influence into all forms of creative writing.
Catering will be by Annika Ohlson-Smith. We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the AGM, and feel free to bring friends and family. If you can’t attend, please send your apologies to the branch secretary, Jean Gorman at jlgormanz@gmail.com
NEW BOOK FOR ADRIENNE FRATER

Adrienne Frater has just launched Take Heart: my journey with cardio-myopathy & heart failure. It was more than ten years ago that Adrienne was first diagnosed with cardiomyopathy, a rare form of heart disease, and she hopes the book will help others living with this condition and other types of chronic illness. Throughout her experiences she has journaled her thoughts, determined to write about it.

Adrienne has previously written fiction for children and adults, but this is her first foray into non-fiction. She said the book was ‘intensely personal’ and the subject matter had been difficult to revisit at times, but writing was a lifeline for her. Half of the proceeds from the sale of each book are being donated to the Nelson Hospice Building Fund. The book is available from Adrienne at amgk.frater@xtra.co.nz or from Volume and other good booksellers.

Read more about Adrienne and her book in this article from the Nelson Mail: https://www.stuff.co.nz/nelson-mail/news/103571882/Nelson-author-hopes-sufferers-of-chronic-illness-will-take-heart-from-her-book
NEW BOOK FOR MARION DAY
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Congratulations to Marlborough Sounds writer Marion Day on her new children’s book Skiddies. 

Benji is a mischievous young lad who lives on a farm. Things keep happening to him. Funny things, silly things, scary things. But are they real?

Skiddies brings a smile and giggle into reading, developing a child’s sense of fun. Skiddies also deals with ‘ accidents’ humorously and help kids handle the adversities of childhood. Illustrated by Haast artist Robyn Hoglund, this colourful picture book is full of iconic Kiwi element. It is a high-spirited, energetic and engaging book that will appeal to adults and children alike. 

Skiddies is published by AM Publishing New Zealand and is available in all good bookstores, from library suppliers and online. Find out more about Marion Day and her books here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/marion-day.html
MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 15 May at 11.45 am – we are reverting to winter hours, as it is dark now for people who travel – and will feature a round table discussion on what the future holds for our group/ what you would like to happen? There will be an exercise on Editing, and our 100 word challenge is open – whatever you like.
Visitors are always welcome. Gold coin donation requested towards website costs.  For more information contact Dot Scott at dotscot@kinect.co.nz, phone 03-578 8029.
RICHMOND WRITING GROUP

This writing group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or 

somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month,

 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. 

The speaker at the next meeting on Tuesday 15 May will be Dave MacManus, owner of The Copy Press printer and publisher, who will be sharing some great publishing know-how.
Everyone is welcome to the Richmond Writing Group, and entry is free. For more information contact Pania Konecna, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.konecna@tasman.govt.nz
AUTHOR EVENT IN NELSON

Australian author Jesse Blackadder will be at Page & Blackmore Booksellers on Tuesday 15 May at 5.30 pm to talk about her topical novel Sixty Seconds: a novel of hope.

The Brennans – parents Finn and Bridget, and their sons, Jarrah and Toby – have made a sea change, shifting from chilly Hobart to a sprawling purple weatherboard in subtropical Murwillumbah. Feeling like foreigners in this land of sun and surf, they are only just starting to settle when, one morning, tragedy strikes – changing their lives forever. 

Determined to protect his wife, Finn finds himself under the police and media spotlight. Guilty and enraged, Bridget spends her nights hunting answers in the last place imaginable. Jarrah, his innocence lost, is propelled suddenly from his teens into frightening adulthood. 

As all three are pushed to the limit, questions fly: Who is to blame? And what does it take to forgive? This is a haunting and ultimately redemptive story about forgiveness and hope. 

Sixty Seconds draws upon the author’s experience of how your world can be turned upside down in moments. When she was 12, her younger sister Lucy drowned in the swimming pool in the backyard of their Sydney home.

Everyone is welcome to this free event, which takes place upstairs at Page & Blackmore, 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson.

NELSON LIVE POETS 

Nelson Live Poets usually meet on the third Tuesday of the month, with the occasional second Tuesday to accommodate a guest poet. They meet at the On Inn, which is in the basement underneath the Inn Between Backpackers, 335 Trafalgar Street, Nelson, on the east side of the cathedral. 

Their next meeting is on Tuesday 15 May, starting at 7.30 pm. This will be an open mic event. All welcome, bring along poems or songs to share. Entry by koha at the door. Drinks and snacks are available from the bar. For more information contact Cat Woodward at cat.woodward@outlook.com
MOTUEKA LIVE POETS

Motueka Live Poets meet monthly on the third Wednesday at the Spring & Fern, Wallace Street, Motueka. Come and share your poetry at an open mic session, or just come to enjoy the talent! Sign up on the night to recite, read or sing your poems to a friendly crowd. 

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 16 May, starting at 7.30 pm. There will be plenty of time for all behind the mic. Gold coin koha entry. For more information contact Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991
TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW 

The Top Writers Radio Show begins its third season on Fresh FM Radio on

19 May. As in previous years, the six programmes will each consist of a PEN item and an interview with a local writer. Going out fortnightly, the programmes will be first broadcast on Saturday at 3 pm and then the following Tuesday at 10 pm.

Each programme begins with a PEN item from Dana Wensley, who is the PEN (NZ) representative for freedom of expression, focusing on a particular author or issue. The main part of the show features Gaelynne Pound interviewing a local  writer, covering their influences, style, writing tips, future projects, and some music that has inspired or influenced them. 
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The first programme on 19 & 22 May features Cat Woodward on poetry. Newly appointed to the committee of the Top of the South branch of NZSA and convenor of Nelson Live Poets, Cat is a professional poet and poetics scholar.
The next programme on 2 & 5 June will feature West Coast writer Wendy Scott on books for younger readers. Subsequent programmes will go out on 16 & 19 June, 30 June & 3 July, 14 & 17 July, and 28 & 31 July, with names of the writers being interviewed to be confirmed. All programmes will be available as podcasts to download from the Top of the South branch website. 

Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2

BOOK NIGHT 2018
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Everyone is invited to join in Book Night on Tuesday 22 May. This is a fun, nationwide reading event for people of all ages, run by Book Discussion Scheme. Readers can join in from home, the office, wherever ... or come together to participate in an activity. 

On the night of 22 May, individuals read for 15 minutes or more then record their participation at bds.org.nz/booknight to go into the prize draw. Comments and selfies are encouraged. Find out more and register at 

https://www.bds.org.nz/booknight
The Elma Turner Library in Nelson invites you to come along on Book Night anytime from 5 pm, with an official start at 5.30 pm. Bring your book – slippers and hot water bottles optional. A book swap table will be set up, so make sure to bring along any unwanted books and pick up something new. Hot drinks and tasty snacks will be provided.

COMPETITION – A FLASH OF MURDER IN THE LIBRARY

Nelson Libraries are running a fun flash fiction competition, with entries closing on Monday 21 May.  
 
The competition is to write a whole murder mystery in five sentences, however you wish to interpret that! There will be a themed entry form at the three Nelson library branches which entrants can complete and return to a branch, or entries can be typed and emailed to library@ncc.govt.nz. If entering by email, don’t forget to include your name and contact details.

The competition is free to enter and multiple entries are accepted. The library reserves the right to use entries for publication or promotional purposes. One winner will be selected by library staff and contacted by the end of Tuesday 22 May. The prize is a $50 book voucher and the winner will be announced at  the Murder in the Library event on Thursday 24 May – see next item. 
MURDER IN THE ( NELSON) LIBRARY

Nelson Public Libraries are hosting another Murder in the Library panel discussion in association with the Ngaio Marsh Awards. The event takes place in the Elma Turner Library on Thursday 24 May, 6 pm. On the panel this year are two top New Zealand crime writers, Paul Cleave and Alan Carter. The panel will be chaired by Stella Chrysostomou.

Paul and Alan are both in the running for this year’s award. Paul Cleave is a three-time winner of the Ngaio Marsh Awards, and his entry this year is his tenth thriller, A Killer Harvest. Top of the South branch member Alan Carter is a Ned Kelly Award winner, and is in the running for this year’s Ngaio with his fourth novel, Marlborough Man – a mystery featuring a former undercover policeman who is now in hiding from British gangsters while policing in the rural areas of the Top of the South.

Everyone is welcome to this free event. For more information contact 03-5460416, alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
GOLDEN BAY LIVE POETS CELEBRATE BOB DYLAN’S BIRTHDAY

Come and celebrate Bob Dylan’s birthday with live music and live poetry at Golden Bay Live Poets on Thursday 24 May at 7.30 pm. The venue is the Mussel Inn, Onekaka, and the music will be provided by Monty Bevins.

Monty Benin’s performance at this month’s Live Poets is part of his 13-date nationwide tour to release his brand new single ‘Lovers Again’. Known as a touching, spirited performer, his warm rich voice and articulate guitar grooves ask the big questions while telling the small stories. For more see www.montybevins.com
Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Bring a Bob Dylan song to read or sing. Gold coin entry. Open mic poets and singers can register on the night or email Rose to book a slot: thewritingforest@gmail.com
WRITING YOUR MEMOIR – CREATIVE WRITING COURSE

Michelanne Forster’s course on Writing Your Memoir, held on Wednesday mornings, is now fully booked. Such was the interest that a second course is to be held on Thursday evenings, running concurrently. The dates will be Thursday 7, 14, 21 & 28 June, 5 July, 5.30 – 8 pm. The sessions are held at Volume Bookshop, 15 Church Street, Nelson, and cost $280.

Explore different approaches to memoir writing and learn the skills needed to write a sustained piece of work based on your life. The course offers examples, short lectures and class exercises.

Michelanne Forster has been a creative writing tutor with Auckland University’s Community Education Programme. Her plays have been performed by professional theatres in NZ, the UK, USA and Australia, and she has published children’s books and non-fiction. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for May is Some Want You To Be by Kristina Jensen. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

